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DG Brandon’s Share 
I’m proud to share that in both the months of 
July AND August our District grew!  Not only 
have we increased in membership, but we are 
the only District in Tennessee to be 
positive!  It’s a great accomplishment that we 
should all be proud of.   

My main focus this past month has been visiting as many 
clubs as possible and wow – what a fun it’s been!  In the 
month of August alone I visited Halls, Inskip, Farragut, Norris, 
Clinton, and Harriman.  On top of that, I visited a few zone 
meetings and one Council Meeting.   

I’m constantly encouraged by what our clubs are 
doing.  Large and small clubs alike continue to serve those in 
need in new and inventive ways.  Lions are making a 
difference! 

I want to encourage you all to join us for the Cabinet Meeting 
and Fall Forum in October.  In an effort to be better stewards 
of your time, we have combined the two events into one 
single day.  We are bringing in special Lions leaders from 
other states, so you are sure to learn something new.  In fact, 
if you join us that day and don’t walk away satisfied, I’ll 
personally reimburse you for the registration cost.  That’s 
how confident I am that you’ll love it! 

I am so proud to work with each and every one of you, and 
am only a call away should you ever need me. 

In Service, 

 -Brandon 
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District 12-N 

Dates to Remember 

2018-2019 
 

USA/Canada Forum 

Columbus, OH  

September 20-22, 2018  

 

District 12-N Fall Forum and 

Cabinet Meeting, Walter’s 

State, Morristown, TN 

October 6, 2018  

 

District 12-N Fall Workday at 

Eyeglass Recycling Center 

Roanoke, VA  

October 20, 2018  

 

Lions Learning Retreat ,  

Manchester-Coffee County 

Convention Center 

Manchester TN  

January 18-20, 2019  

 

District 12-N Convention 

River Terrace Resort 

Gatlinburg TN  

March 8-10, 2019  

 

MD-12 Tennessee State 

Convention 

Holiday Inn – University of 

Memphis 

Memphis, TN  

May 3-5 , 2019 DG Brandon at 
Council Meeting 

with Council Chair 
Lisa Rojas 
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CAROL CALLING! 

Roar Lions, 

Looks like we are all off to a great start. 

There is still a LITTLE (imagine your thumb and forefinger 
showing a tiny bit of space between them here) time left to 
register for the USA/Canada Lions Learning Retreat. You can register online at USA/Canada 

Lions Leadership Forum.  Don’t delay. Do it today. 

I also want to encourage you to send in your registrations for the Fall Forum. The deadline is 

coming fast, and you won’t want to miss it. We have two interesting guest speakers who will 
also present 2 of the 9 classes available. 

This forum is for every Lion regardless of what they do in their club. Plain ole’ J. Lion, Lion 
Chairperson and their team. Even Ole’ Long in the Tooth Lion. (As Neil Diamond sang – “pack 
up the babies and grab the old ladies and everyone come”) 

Classes available are: 

• Awards and Recognition; presenter – 1st VDG Lion Carol McDonald 

• Club Officer Responsibilities Overview/Zone Meetings; presenter – Lion Guest Speaker 

• District Charities – Who are They?; presenter – 2nd VDG Lion Millie Burke 

• Fundraising/Service Project Ideas; presenter – PDG Lion Clare Crawford 

• Membership Recruitment and Retention; presenter - PDG Lion Bill McDonald 

• MyLCI Reporting; presenter – PDG Lion Chuck Bailey 

• Public Relations; presenter – Lion Guest Speaker 

• Social Media, Facebook, Twitter, etc.…; presenter – Lion Guest Speaker 

• KAPA (Knox Area Project Access); presenter – PDG Lion Dave Crawford 

AND coming swiftly on the heels is the LLR (Lions Learning Retreat) January 18-20 at the 
Manchester- Coffee County Conference Center, Manchester TN. Remember, first time attendee’s 
registration is refunded after they attend. And plan on sending a basket representing your area 

or club to be auctioned off. 

AND the District Convention to beat all in February. To be held at the River Terrace Resort in 

Gatlinburg. Keep watch for this registration form. 

Carol McDonald, 1st VDG District 12-N  

 

                                                                                

 

https://lionsforum.org/
https://lionsforum.org/
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MEMO FROM MILLIE 
Dear District 12-N Lions, 

September is National Childhood Cancer awareness 
month.  Since Childhood Cancer is one of the newest 
Lions Clubs International initiatives, I thought it would be 
a good time to talk a little about what we are doing to 
launch this program. The District N Chair Kathy Burrow 
burrown@bellsouth.net (H) 865-693-5449 (C) 865-771-4221 of the Farragut Lions Club 
has been hard at work on this.  She has developed contacts at Children’s Hospital in 
Knoxville and is working to do the same with St. Jude near Kingsport. 

At this time the greatest need that we as Lions can help with is gift cards to  help 
families in need who are dealing with the devastating diagnosis of Childhood Cancer.  
Gift cards of $5-$20 are most helpful.  I personally will be checking my Reward 
accounts e.g. Hotel, Flight and Banking and redeeming some points for Gift cards 
which I will pass along to Kathy. 

Please contact Kathy to arrange for a presentation about Childhood Cancer for your 
club.  She has other information and funding ideas to share with you. 

Thanks so Much for all that you do.  I look forward to working with and getting to know 
everyone these next few years and beyond.  I can be reached at gebgem@snet.net, 860
-912-4171(Cell) or 860-326-0676 (Home).  They are Connecticut exchanges, but I am not 
a telemarketer.   

“We Serve” 

Millie Burke,  2nd VDG District 12-N  

 

LION TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES 

(District and International) 

USA/Canada Forum – September 20-22, 2018 – Columbus, OH  

District 12-N Fall Forum/Cabinet Meeting – October 6, 2018 – Walter State Community 

College, Morristown, TN 

Emerging Lions Institute – November 3-5, 2018 - Leadership Skills at Club Level – 

Chicago, IL 

Advanced Lions Learning Institute – November 10-12, 2018 – Winnipeg, Canada 

Lions Learning Retreat – January 18-20, 2019 – Coffee County Convention Center – 

Manchester, TN 

  

For further information on any of these sessions please contact GLT Coordinator, 

Paulette Bailey, at ladipee@gmail.com or 423/371-9738.  Note:  The Emerging Lions 

Institute and Advanced Lions Learning Institutes have application deadlines in August. 

mailto:burrown@bellsouth.net
mailto:gebgem@snet.net
mailto:ladipee@gmail.com
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Around the District 
DG Brandon has visited with the Inskip, Clinton,  Halls, Harriman, Dandridge, Norris 
and Farragut Lions Clubs this month. 

Inskip Lions Club 

Clinton Lions 

Halls Lions Club 

Dandridge Lions Club 

Farragut  Lions Club 
Norris Lions Club 
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WELCOME 12-N’s NEWEST LIONS! 
 

Adam Bullock – Campbell County 

Pamela Phillips – Campbell County 

Amanda Brackett – Clinton 

James Bramlette – Clinton 

Ralph Campbell – Dandridge 

Charlotte Moser – Dandridge 

Rachelle Byrd – Elizabethton 

Judaun Alison – Johnson City 

Frank Carusone – Knox County North 

Patricia Ramsden – Knox County North 

Donna Hunt – Newport 

Altreda Shannon – Newport 

Larry Beeman – Norris 

John Thurman – Norris 

Jennifer Smith – Rogersville 

Eric Lunsford – White Pine 

Harriman Lions Club Murder Mystery 
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Contact Us 

District 12-N Web Page 

http://tnlions.org/ 

 

News & Views Submissions 

tndistrict12news@gmail.com 

 

    Mike Walker, Editor        Chuck Bailey, Publisher  

appinscot@outlook.com        chuckyegg001@gmail.com 

Non-Profit Org 

US Postage Paid 

Knoxville, TN 

Permit # 466 

Lions District 12-N Charities, Inc. 

News & Views Publisher Chuck Bailey 

P. O. Box 444 

Knoxville, TN 37849-0444 

Would you like to  receive 

your newsletter in hard 

copy?  Email us your ad-

dress and we will make it 

happen!  It’s that easy! 

tndistrict12news@gmail.com 

The Sevier County Lions Club Need Volunteers! 

The Sevier County Lions are in the early stages of planning for our next clinic to be held 
on November 10th and we're going to need volunteers to help with the planning.  Step up 
and let us know what you can do to help us out on that day!  Contact Lion Kim Osborne 
at kimosborne607@gmail.com 

Loudon Lions Club Food Trailer for Sale 

The Loudon Lions Club is selling their food trailer.  They would like to offer it to other Li-
ons Clubs first, before going to the public.  Contact Lion Bruce Clark at 
aclark@ipsyes.com.  

mailto:kimosborne607@gmail.com
mailto:aclark@ipsyes.com

